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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
By Fred Sypher 

November? That got here fast. Yesterday afternoon 
Darla and I treated our backyard hive with oxalic 
acid vapor because we had a sudden upsurge in 
Varroa mites on the sticky board. We treated the 
colony in late summer with Hop Guard thinking that 
would knock down the mites, but apparently it was 
not adequate. We checked the sticky board again 
this afternoon and it was covered with dead mites. 
We will do another oxalic acid vapor treatment next 
week to help the bees better survive the winter. The 
nuc holding the Observation Colony appears clean 
but we will keep a close eye on it. Successful 
beekeeping today requires constant vigilance and 
preparation for the next season. Casual beekeeping, 
once the norm, is rarely successful these days. 

I was asked to talk about beekeeping as a potential 
career at a local high school career day. After a lot 
of thought I decided to talk about the issues 
beekeepers face and how they rely on the 
investigation and discovery efforts of universities 
and Department of Agriculture Research Labs. I 
explained that if I could go back and start over, I 
would pursue a career as an entomologist with a 
focus on honey bees. I would get to work outside 
with bees, travel to interesting places, collaborate 
with people who share my interests and want to 
help, and I would get paid to do it. But, that’s not 
going to happen, so I have to get out my books and 
again review preparing colonies for winter.  

Continued on next page  
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President’s message continued from Page 1 

I don’t trust myself to remember what we should 
do. I envy those who have total recall, but in the 
end, if we are going to be successful beekeepers we 
have to go out there and work the hives. There’s no 
other way. 

A big Thank You to Dave Gallegos, who single-
handedly relocated our Hashawa apiary out from 
under the mulberry tree that was throwing too 
much shade on the hives. He plans to expand the 
apiary in the spring to make it a working beekeeping 

operation that provides an opportunity for those 
who would like some hands-on experience before 
they start their own apiaries. If you are interested in 
helping or working the bees talk to Dave at the 
meeting. Speaking of meetings, November 16th is 
our pot luck and officer election night. A message 
explaining how to RSVP on line should be in your 
email in box right now! 

See you on the 16th. 

Fred

OCTOBER MEETING MINUTES  

By Terri Hemelt, Secretary CCBA 

The monthly meeting of the CCBA was called to order at 7:30 on October 19 in Bear Branch Nature Center by 
President Fred Sypher 

Club News 

 Next meeting November 16th is our Pot 

Luck Dinner and Election of officers. 

Mosquito Control in Carroll County 

 Ed Singer - Health Department 

o Talked about the health risk of 

mosquitos vs. the environmental issues 

of spraying.  

o Partnering with the Department of 

Agriculture to determine When, Where, 

and How to control a possible health risk 

outbreak.  

 Brian Penergast - Department of Agriculture 

o Twitter: @MdAgMosquito 

o Webpage: Maryland.gov/plants-

pest/pages/mosquito_control.aspx 

o Phone: 410-841-5870 

o We do have the mosquito that carries 

the “Zika” virus in Carroll County. 

o We have had one case of Zika virus 

reported in Carroll County. 

o The county will spray if they feel there is 

a health risk. 

o The County will notify residents if 

spraying is needed.  This activity is called 

an “unscheduled spraying”. They will 

post on Twitter and their Webpage, and 

also email people and groups that are on 

their list to notify.  CCBA is on their list. 

o NO Exemptions for spraying are allowed 

if there is a health risk to the public. 

o Spraying takes place one hour before 

dusk. 

Steve McDaniel 

o Talked about The Central Maryland 

Beekeepers Association winning the 

2016 John V, Kabler Award for lobbing 

legislators on the Smart on Pesticides 

Campaign.  

o The Pollinator Protection Act  which will 

put a restriction on consumer use of 

toxic neonicotinoid pesticides 

 

Continued on next page 
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October Meeting Minutes, continued 

Bill Sprinkle- Log Cabin Bee Farm located in Hellam 

PA  

o Stock Improvement Tips and queen 

rearing. 

o Queen/ Colony failures 

o A high preforming colony is  

o Balanced: 

 Age of bees 

 Stages of brood 

 Good food stores 

o Stable 

o Resilient 

o Healthy 

o Sustainable 10-15% losses 

 Starvation 

 Poor queens 

 Weak colonies 

 Varroa 

 Nosema 

o Healthy productive colony 

 1/3 Genetics 

 1/3 management 

 1/3 environment 

o Common complaints about queens to 

the Evaluation Program 

 Stopped producing 

 Don’t last long 

 Aggressive colony 

 Superseded soon after being 

introduced  

o What is an ideal queen? 

 Large number of eggs 

 Solid brood pattern 

 Easy to find 

 Large wide thorax 

 Overwinters and builds quickly in the 

spring 

 Resistant to disease and mites 

 Good honey producer 

 High pollen collector 

 Rarely stings 

 Rarely swarms 

o Queen limitations 

 Dysfunctional colony 

 Weather 

 Toxins 

 Nutrition 

 Poor management 

o Why queens fail 

 Rearing conditions 

 Nutation 

 Weather 

 Parasites 

 Disease 

 Poison 

 Handling 

 Shipping 

 Genetics 

o Re-queen by August 1 so she can make 

winter bees 

o Bees need to be dry not warm 

o Feed pollen every time you go into the 

hive 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:30 by Sypher. The next general meeting will be at 7:30 on November 16, 2016, at 
Bear Branch Nature Center. 

 

 

 

Return to Page 1  
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NOVEMBER 16TH POT-LUCK DINNER 
On November 16th, we will be having our Annual Potluck Dinner and elections.  

Please use the link below to RSVP and tell everyone what you are bringing. 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090C49A5AB2BA1F85-annual 

 

We hope to see you there! 
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  NOVEMBER TO-DO LIST  

(You do not have to join Dropbox in order to view the referenced articles.) 

 Install mouse guards.  

 Entrance reducers – opening side up – larger size opening 

 Screened bottom boards 95% reduced or completely closed 

 Insert 3/4 inch thick foam insulation board in telescoping cover. Cut to exact size and press in place. Leave in 

year around to provide protection from the hot summer sun. Purchase the pink, green, or blue insulation board. 

Do not use the white foam boards that easily crumbles. 

 Protect hives from cold North & Northwest winds: relocate, don’t forget the 3 foot or 3 mile rule, or add 

windbreak. If possible, hive should face South to Southeast to maximize solar heating. 

 Reposition boxes. The brood cluster should be in the bottom box with honey in the top boxes. 

 Provide an upper entrance in the top box, either as part of the inner cover or in a shim under the inner cover, or 

an Imirie Shim. 

 Bees need to be dry not warm 

 Colonies should have 40 to 60 pounds of stored honey, the more the better in the event of a prolonged cold 

spring. If necessary, feed 2:1 sugar syrup. That’s 2 pounds of sugar to a pint of water. Put the sugar in a large 

container. Bring the water almost to a boil in another container and pour it into the sugar. Stir until all sugar is 

dissolved. 

 Randy Oliver: click here for complete article (reprinted with permission from ABJ) 

o “Remember that in a winter cluster, the bees can only form a relatively solid mass if they are on empty 

drawn combs, with the empty cells filled by head-in bees.”  

o “But where winters are more severe, a core of empty drawn comb low in the hive may be of 

importance.”  

o “What I’ve found is that if the second brood chamber is wall-to-wall honey, that the cluster moves up 

into it more readily if at least one of the center frames has a patch of dark drawn comb.” 

 Check out these Winter Prep articles. If you do not have time to read the entire articles, skim the highlighted 

portions. 

o Winter Prep - Larry Conner_2016 

o Winter Prep - Frame Arrangement_ABJ 2016 

o Winter Prep - by Phil Craft 

o Winter Prep - Allen Hayes_2015 

 

A HOMEMADE MOUSE GUARD 
Cut from ½ inch hardware cloth and thumbtack over the entrance. If you are using a notched entrance reducer, be certain 
to position the wire mesh to allow an 
adequate opening for bees to enter and exit 
through the mesh. 

 

 

 

Return to Page 1  
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DISCOUNT SUBSCRIPTION TO AMERICAN BEE JOURNAL  
One year-$28. Mention that you are a member of CCBA and the discount price is $21. This is applies to renewals 
as well as new subscriptions. Stop by the Carroll County Public Library for a look at this excellent magazine. 

Phone 888-922-1293 

http://americanbeejournal.com/ 

 

SUBSCRIBE TO BEE CULTURE MAGAZINE 
1 year of the print edition for $25. Stop by the Carroll County Public Library for a look at this excellent magazine. 

Click here. 

 

Return to Page 1  

http://americanbeejournal.com/
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PETITION TO ACE HARDWARE 
From: Smart on Pesticides Maryland <sopc.petitions@gmail.com> 
Date: Thu, Sep 22, 2016 at 11:00 AM 
Subject: Tell Ace Hardware & other MD retailers: Stop selling bee-killing plants! 

 

  
Tell Maryland's Ace Hardware and other retailers if they want to 
keep their customers, they need to stop selling plants treated 
with bee-killing pesticides. 
 
Sign the petition now. (The following petition letter is addressed to Ace 
Hardware, however it will also be used for other Maryland retailers and 
nurseries.)  
 
Some Good News: Sales of bee-killing neonicotinoid-treated plants 
are decreasing across the U.S., thanks to so many of you adding your 
voices to urging Home Depot and Lowes to label their neonic-
containing plants--it has resulted in some success. 
 
However: The recent Friends of the Earth study found bee-killing 
pesticides in "bee-friendly" labelled plants are still being sold at top 
retailers, including Ace Hardware. A new poll shows 51% of Americans 
are more likely to shop at retailers who formally committed to eliminate 
bee-killing pesticides.  
 
Let these Maryland Big Box stores know we plan to vote with our 
wallets! 
 
Please take a moment to sign this petition now. 
  
Don't miss a thing -- follow the action 
on Facebook and Twitter (@PesticidesSmart) for news about 
pesticides and what you can do to help bees and pollinators survive 
and thrive!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Return to Page 1  

mailto:sopc.petitions@gmail.com
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BRUSHY MOUNTAIN BEE FARM DISTRIBUTOR  

MARYLAND HONEY COMPANY, Inc. 
 

BRUSHY MOUNTAIN BEE FARM DISTRIBUTOR 
 

FULL SERVICE BEEKEEPING SUPPLIER 
 
 

 

WOODENWARE 

(TEN FRAME OR EIGHT FRAME) 

 (UN-ASSEMBLED OR ASSEMBLED) 

(ENGLISH GARDEN HIVES) 
 

FOUNDATION   PROTECTIVE GEAR 

(PLASTIC OR WAX)                     (BEE SUITS, VEILS, GLOVES) 
 

                  BEEKEEPER TOOLS         FEEDS & MEDICATIONS 

          (HIVE TOOLS, SMOKERS, ETC.) 

 

EXTRACTING EQUIPMENT 

(EXTRACTORS, UNCAPPING TANKS AND TOOLS) 
 

HONEY CONTAINERS 

(PLASTIC AND GLASS) 
 

WE DON’T STOCK IT ALL, BUT WE CAN GET IT 
 

STORE LOCATION: 

6910 DAMASCUS ROAD 

GAITHERSBURG, MD 20882 

301-518-9678 

marylandhoneycompany2011@gmail.com 
 

Pricing is Brushy Mountain Catalog + 8% mark-up and sales tax  
 

STORE HOURS: 

       Now: 

SUNDAYS 10-4 

TUESDAYS 12-5 

 

Starting March 1 

SUNDAYS 10-5 

TUESDAYS 12-7 

 

Return to Page 1  
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FOR SALE - CCBA T-SHIRTS  

      (Navy Blue shown) 

Short-sleeved navy blue club t-shirts will still be available at meetings or by 
arrangement with Anna Prior if you can't make it to the meeting. However, 
some members have expressed interest in having other colors to choose from. 
To make these alternate colors available with as little fuss as possible, Anna 
will have a sign-up sheet where you can choose one of two colors (or both!) 
and your size. Payment will be in advance. Cost depends on how many shirts are ordered but it should be around 
$20-22. 

Long-sleeved options are also available. 

The special order color choices are as follows: 

Short-sleeve - Heather Cardinal http://www.customink.com/lab?PK=04661 and Prairie Dust 
http://www.customink.com/lab?PK=04625 

Long-sleeve - Navy (same as our short-sleeve club shirts) and Military Green 
http://www.customink.com/lab?PK=06133%20 (a darker version of Prairie Dust) 

Anna will have samples of the Prairie Dust and Heather Cardinal with the sign-up sheet.  

 

 

APIARY MAPPING SITE 
By Larry Truchon 

We are building an apiary mapping site for our club members. It will show the appropriate location of 
participating member's apiaries with one, two and three mile rings. Only participating members will have access.   
To join please send:  

 Apiary name (example: Wild Acre Apiary) 

 Closest cross streets  

 Number of colonies (not Nucs) 

 Zip Code 

Send above data to larrytruchon@gmail.com 

If you are a first year member without bees this year, send info with 0 number of colonies. 

You will be sent log in info after you are entered into the database. 

 

 

Return to Page 1  
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SAVE THE DATES 

Wednesday, November 16 - Pot Luck Dinner and CCBA Annual Elections 

Wednesday, December21 – NO MEETING 

Wednesday, January 18 - CCBA Monthly Meeting at Bear Branch Nature Center 

Wednesday, February 8 – Start of Short Course at CCC 
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CHECK OUT THE CCBA WEBSITE 

www.carrollcountybeekeepers.org/ 

 

Send emails to: carrollbeekeepers@gmail.com 

 

CCBA FACEBOOK PAGE 

Check us out on Facebook by searching for Carroll County Beekeepers Association. Join the 
page to post photos, articles, ask questions, etc. Anyone can view. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Return to Page 1 

CCBA 2016 OFFICERS 
 

President    Fred Sypher   frsy4@outlook.com  

Vice President   Larry Truchon  ltruchon@comcast.net 

Treasurer   Jody King   joseph.king2011@comcast.net  

Secretary   Terri Hemelt  themelt58@gmail.com  

The Carroll Bee Editor Larry Fritz   lfritz44@gmail.com 

http://www.carrollcountybeekeepers.org/
http://www.carrollcountybeekeepers.org/

